
	
  

	
  

Roseville Coalition Of Neighborhood Associations 

Maidu Neighborhood Association 
Roseville, California 

Board Meeting	
  
 

Tuesday, May 27, 2014 
1. Meeting called to order at: 7:03 PM 
 
Present: Scott Reid, President  Lance Hibben 
 Vicki Miller, Vice President Jim Kidd 
 Geoff Kragen, Secretary Dave Steele 
 Mary Steele, Treasurer   
  
Absent: David Allen  Shirley Brown  
 
Neighbor(s): Larry Arkus Beverly Hooker 
 Mary Perez 
 
Guest(s): Jana Cervantes, T.E., Associate Engineer Roseville Public Works Dept. 
 Officer B Alfanso Roseville Police Department 
 Officer Bryan Hays Roseville Police Department 
 
2. Sign in/Welcome: 
 
3. Police Report:  Officer Hays gave the good news that are area had been fairly quiet since last 

month. May 6th  highlights: S. Cirby, shots were heard, but nothing was found. There was 
drug activity and firearms found on Cottonwood Dr. May 13th in Johnson’s Ranch a purse 
was stolen from open car. There were a number of other small events but nothing of any sig-
nificance, but … 

a burglary of Sargent Sloan’s home on Friday the 23rd. This was a door kick-in. Some 
property recovered yesterday in North Highlands. The was a subject arrested in Colusa than 
may have been involved.  

 
4. Speaker – Jana Cervantes ~ Raising Speed Limit on Old Auburn: (see attached) Ms. Cervan-

tes came to speak to the raising of the speed limit. The city follows state guidelines. While 
the city can opt out of these guidelines this greatly hinders the ability of the police to enforce 
the speed limit as noted by Officer Alfanso.  

The city Public Works Department did a LIDAR survey of at least 200 vehicles during 
the middle of the day and using average speeds and the states guidelines to set the limit. The 
raising to 45 mph is consistent with state standards. The current 40 is based on standards as 
defined in 2003. The current standards were slightly adjusted because of a law change. The 
average speed was identical in 2003 and the current survey. 

Jim noted that since the police chief didn't generally want to ticket drivers, couldn’t the 
limit be left the same. Ms. Cervantes noted the survey demonstrates the speed limit doesn’t 
affect the actual speed people are driving at. The driving speed used in the formula used in 
2003 and the current one showed people are driving at the same speed now as then. She did 
state the department will be doing a survey in a year to confirm that driving speed remains 
unchanged.  



	
  

 

5. Minutes of previous meeting: Mary moved to approve the minutes and Vicki seconded the 
motion. The minutes were approved. 

 
6. Treasurer’s report: The beginning May balance was $2,853.44. The ending balance is 

$2,709.99 
 
7. RCONA report:  

a. This year’s Fun Run will be on July 4th – Volunteers are need. Anyone interested should 
contact Jim. 

b. The National Night Out is August 5th. 8/5 The board decided that we will again partici-
pate. Lance volunteered to again be the coordinator.  

c. Police Department now has an online property room. Stolen goods can be identified and 
recovered. 

d. We are assigned to help with the Movie in the Park on July 12th at Eich Middle School. 
The movie is Wall-e. Those who can help should contact Jim. 

 
8. Library Report: None 
 
9. Old Business:  

a. 2014 Garage Sale-Review: Geoff will send out thank you notes to contributors. He will 
check first with Melinda and David to make sure it hasn’t been done. 

b. Update on Park burn-area irrigation, restoration: Overall conditions are looking better af-
ter the volunteer day. The small dead trees were cut down. The city, as time is available, 
will remove the large dead trees. Vicki doesn’t know about replanting at this point. 

Lance is concerned about the old oaks right up against McClarin. He will call Brian 
(?) with his concerns. He will also ask if Bian wants to come speak again.  

c. Library Statistic Letter: Mary is going to check to see if she has Lance’s letter for Fran. 
He recommends that we simply call the City Library and ask for information related to 
our concerns. (After this meeting Scott found he had a copy of the letter and sent it out to 
the board for review.) 

d. Idea: Kiosk for Maidu Park and the West Colonial Open Space: Lance will ask Brian 
about this at the same time he suggest Brian.  

e. Blood Drive: Geoff will be working on this over the summer as he now has some time 
freed up. 

 
10. New Business:  

a. Painting S. Cirby Sound Wall: (see attached) The South Cirby Neighborhood Association 
is talking about painting their sound wall. They thought we might want to paint ours as 
well because it will look even more shabby when they’ve completed the work. They will 
use a quality paint that will make it easier to cover any future graffiti. After some discus-
sion it was decided that Jim will follow-up and we will address the issue when they are 
further along in their process. 

b. Summer Location: Jim will check with Alta Manor. (After the meeting Jim informed us 
that we will again have access to Alta Manor for June and July.) 

c. Wellington Newsletter Distribution: (see attached). The Home Owners Association Board 
informed us, by email, that it doesn’t want us to drop off any newsletters within the asso-



	
  

 

ciation boundaries. After talking to two individuals who we’ve been talking to it was 
clear that one, Denise did get approval from the board for us to provide the newsletter. 
The problem arose when an individual who wanted to participate in the garage sale said 
she could in spite of the association position because of the newsletter. After some dis-
cussion it was agreed that Scott will develop a draft of a response to their board from us. 
Meanwhile Denise intends to approach the board to get them to rescind their disapproval. 
We will not provide the newsletter again until we receive approval from the board in 
writing. 

 
11. Announcements and Remarks: None 
 
12. Adjourned: 8:28 PM 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



	
  

 

Roseville Coalition Of Neighborhood Associations 

Maidu Neighborhood Association 
Roseville, California 

Newsletter Meeting	
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
1. Newsletter meeting called to order: 8:29 PM 
 
2. Due date: June 3rd 
 
3. Topics/Assignments: 

a. Crime Corner ~ David A. 
b. Speed Presentation ~ Scott 
c. Library News ~ Fran 
d. Facebook and Website information ~ Shirley  
e. National Night Out ~ Lance 
f. Block Captain Needed ~ Jim 
g. Responsible Pet Ownership ~ Jim 
h. Off Site meeting Location ~ Jim 

 
4. Adjourn: 8:33 PM 



RCONA	
  

New Business, item 10 a – Painting South Cirby Sound wall – Attachment 
 

Hi Jim, 
 

You will be pleased to know that Stephen, Marilyn and myself met with the City of Roseville 
Streets Department Superintendent and Supervisor to discuss how to move forward with 
improving the sound wall along South Cirby. The topic of man hours was discussed because the 
boy scout that I had initially contacted decided against our project citing that he needed 100 man 
hours. I believe the young man found a “for sure” project he’d rather do at my church. Jerry 
Dankbar and Larry Hagen felt the man hours were between 40-50 hours for 1,000 feet (one coat 
of paint, but it may need two). 
 

As we walked the wall, Stephen commented that we could contact you about the wall on South 
Cirby across the street from Champion Oaks (part of the new Maidu NA). When we finally get 
our wall painted (no timeframe yet because neighbor approval and fundraising is required), it 
will really make the wall across the street stand out. I have attached photos of that wall from last 
September. I do not know the condition of the wall, but the paint on our wall flakes off if you rub 
the wall with your hand so power washing should be pretty easy. 
One thing I learned from the Streets people is that Roseville has either 42 or 45 miles of public 
sound walls that they really don’t have money or manpower in their budget to maintain. They, of 
course, are excited that we want the South Cirby sound wall maintained, but can only offer 
supervision and approval of the project. Is this something that I could bring up with a council 
member at one of those scheduled public coffees? It seems to me the City’s emphasis is more on 
growing and building projects and then not maintaining a good image in the established 
neighborhoods. 
 

As always, thank you. 
___________________________________________________________ 

New Business, item 10c – Wellington newsletter distribution -- Attachment 
 

Good afternoon, 
 

I am the manager for the Homeowners Association Wellington, which is off of Parkhill.  I met 
with my Board of Directors on Thursday, May 22, 2014.  They brought with them two of the 
newsletters you have dropped off in the community.  While it is wonderful the work that you 
folks do, going forward please do not enter the property and leave your newsletters.   
This is a private community and your newsletter about the yard sale (which was not sanctioned 
by the HOA) caused a bit of an uproar.  Residents seem unable to separate a “neighborhood 
association” from their “homeowners association”. 
 

Any questions please let me know. 
 

Pat Gromer 








